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Principalõs Pen 
Kia ora koutou 

ERO Visit 
Last week we welcomed Cath Leger from the Education Review 
Office to our school. 
Cath is the evaluation partner St Joseph's has been working with 
over the last two years.  Cath spent time talking with 
various groups of people - Board, Senior Leadership, Staff, 
Parents, and students.  She also spent time visiting some 
classrooms (along with Karee and myself) to see learning in 
action.  Board and School systems and procedures were also 
looked at in depth. 
We look forward to receiving our official report over the coming 
weeks.  Once the final report is finalised, we will share this with 
you all. 
 

End of year events 
As we are all so very aware, 'normal' life has taken a bit of a back 
seat due to COVID.  As much as I like to think positively, I cannot 
see restrictions around gatherings indoors changing for the better 
in the next few weeks.  We have therefore made some decisions 
on what our end of year events will look like. 
 

Prizgiving - 
All the same awards will still be given but we will unfortunately not be able to have parents attend this 
event.  Prizegiving will take place on Wednesday 8 December during school time. 
All students who receive prizes will be photographed.  We will then create a flyer to send out to you all via email 
which will contain the name of the award, the student who received it and an associated photo. 
 
End of year Mass -  
Again, will unfortunately not be able to have parents attend.  Mass will take place on the final day of school - 
Friday 10 December during school time.  This mass is a way to celebrate our school year but also to say 
goodbye and good luck to our Year 8 students who are moving on to the next stage of their education in 2022. 
 

                      NgǕ mihi nui, Tracey Drought 

 

 

COMMUNION OF SAINTS  
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To find out  more 

about this  

Participation 

Booklet 

(pndiocese.org.nz)  

 

To participate in 

the process  

THE PEOPLE'S 

VOICE Survey 

(surveymonkey.c

om)  

 

Survey closes at 

the end of the 

month.  

 

If you have any 

qu estions about 

this, please email 

me 

rachel@ sjshawera

.school.nz  

 

Rachel 

Kowalewski DRS  

 

The information about the Synod is from the 

Palmerston North Diocese.  

https://tumanako.pndiocese.org.nz/wp-content/uploads/2021/10/0.1-Synod-Participation-Booklet-DoPN.pdf
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Kapa Haka  

Congratulations to our Hato Hohepa of Te Hawera Kapa Haka group and their amazing 
performance during the mihi whakatau for our ERO visitor (Cath).  The welcome t hey gave her 
was fantastic.   

 

A huge thank you to our maazing PTF and all the work they do.  The PTF have�«  

�x Sponsored the luge activity for the Year 7&8 camp.  

�x Paid for the bus for our Junior trip to Rotokare 

today 

�x Donated half of the profits of the Glow Products to 

I am Hope Gumboot Friday  

As a school we are very fortunate to have this team of 
volunteers who are dedicated to ensuring our students 
are provided with a high range of experiences and 
activities.  


